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The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm, at The Milford Wastewater
Treatment Plant, 230 South Main Street, Hopedale, MA 01747 by Mr. Lioce.

Members Present: / 7‘//
Rudolph V. Lioce, Il = Chair /2 U(/ 4

Leonardo L. Morcone — Commissioner
Richard J. Cenedella - Commissioner _
Staff Present: 7%/

John Mainini — Superintendent/Director of Operations
Antonia M. Drysdale — Administrative Assistant

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve Department Bills presented, seconded by Mr.
Morcone, unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve Payroll presented, seconded by Mr. Morcone,
unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Morcone made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes of December 19, 2023, seconded
by Mr. Cenedella, unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Morcone made a motion to set the next board meeting for February 20, 2024, seconded by
Mr. Cenedella, unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve the January 2024 Sewer Use Abatement Request
presented, seconded by Mr. Morcone, unanimous by Mr. Lioce. Draft letter to Finance Director.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve the January 2024 Sewer Use Reimbursement
Request presented, seconded by Mr. Morcone, unanimous by Mr. Lioce. Draft letter to Finance
Director.



Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve an Amended Site Plan Review-Free Standing Sign for
#420-450 Fortune Blvd. (BPVIF V Holdings 18, LLC), as it has no effect to the sewer system.
Seconded by Mr. Morcone, unanimous by Mr. Lioce. Draft letter to the Planning Board.

Correspondence

Mr. Mainini, reported that there was a forced main leak on Purdue Drive. Repairs were made
by Sewer Department Employees. Required report was filed with DEP.

Mr. Mainini responded to Mr. Lioce’s inquiry regarding the Sump Pump Removal Program for
this year. He stated that the intention is to re-start the program in the spring if the staffing
levels allow the work. There are two Operator Positions open that need to be filled.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 pm, seconded by Mr. Morcone,
unanimous by Mr. Lioce.



